Minutes of the Meeting of the Welney Parish Council

held in the Parish Hall, Welney

on Wednesday 13th June, 2007 at 7 .30 p.m.

Present

Cllr.K.Goodger (Chairman)  Cllrs.E.Allen, M.Brown,  M.Jones, S. Kerr,  G.Tomkins  and the Clerk.


Also present : Mrs.C.Freer, Mr.M.Wallington, Dr.S.Dobson, Mr.D.Rowlett and


Mr.Graham Rainbird.

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

1.  Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Cllr.T.Bennett and, Dist.Cllrs.V.Spikings and


D.Pope.

2.   Co-option of persons to fill two vacancies.

 
The Clerk confirmed that she had received applications from five persons interested in

standing for the two vacancies.  Copies of all application letters had been circulated and all those interested in standing were present at the meeting.  Candidates were invited to introduce themselves and there was then a short question and answer session. Ballot forms were then handed out, and following a secret ballot, Mrs.Claire Freer and Mr.Mark Wallington were duly appointed to fill the vacancies.  The other three candidates were thanked sincerely for their interest.  Meeting packs were then handed to the new councillors and Declaration of Acceptance forms were completed and signed.

3.  Declaration of Interest

No interests were declared.

4.  Minutes

The minutes of the Annual General meeting held on 9th May, 2007 having been circulated to Councillors were approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record of t hat meeting.

5.  Matters Arising


1.  Election of Parish Council Committee – W.A.S.H. Committee.  The Clerk confirmed that
she had received confirmation from Mr.Derek Levesley and Mr.Terry Copeman that they 


were happy to continue on the W.A.S.H.Committee.

2. Adoption of New Code of Conduct – This adoption has been confirmed to the

Standards Board and the Borough Council.  Copies of the amendment to the Parish Council


Standing Orders had been circulated to all councillors for inclusion in their copies

3. Closure of Village Shop and Post Office – The Clerk confirmed that since the last

Meeting it had been agreed to include a slip in the Welney News regarding the retirement

 collection for Pete and Wendy Redman and Carol Connor. It was agreed to make a 

presentation to them at 2.45p.m. on 16th June (the day the shop finally closes)  It was reported that a significant sum of money had been received and after discussion it was agreed to purchase garden furniture for Wendy and Pete and also to make a presentation to Carol.  Some of the donations had been received in cheque form,  and these would be paid into the Parish Council account and the money would be withdrawn immediately in cash.  Any parishioners wishing to attend the presentation would be very welcome.

4. Funding cuts by DEFRA for British Waterways – A further letter had been received from

Christopher Fraser M.P. following the letter received from DEFRA.


5.  Meadow Lane – The Clerk confirmed that she had informed Norfolk County Council of t
the names of the Councillors who were prepared to confirm usage of Meadow Lane and 


these people would be contacted.  She had also received a further letter from Mr.Smith


asking for more copies (a copy of his letter had been circulated) and she would search the


minutes and the records to try and find the information he required.  An invoice would be


included to cover time taken and the cost of the copies.

6. No Smoking in Public Places – No Smoking signs have now been installed in the Parish

Hall and Pavilion together with a notice in the Welney News.  Cllr.Jones confirmed that he

Had a suitable receptacle for cigarette ends etc., which could be placed outside the Parish Hall.

7. Welney Signs – A call had been received from the Highways Department stating that

Their representative would be visiting Welney on 14th June and would look at the signs and any other Highway matters which might need attention.  Cllr.Brown and the Clerk agreed to meet the Highways representative



6.  Public Participation

No one had any matters to raise under public participation.

7.  Meeting Reports 

Cllrs.Brown and Bennett had attended a meeting of the Ely Ouse Essex Water Authority

Abberton Reservoir Scheme, at King’s Lynn and Cllr.Brown gave a report of the meeting.

8.  Finance.

The following accounts have been received and on the proposition of Cllr.Allen, seconded by Cllr. Kerr, and agreed, the cheques were signed:

1.  Mrs.C.Bray – Refreshments for W.A.S.H. Social Evening


36 . 83

2.  Mrs.P.Copeman – Clerks Salary

240 . 16




          Postage


  12 . 24




          Telephone

  19 . 72

          272 . 12

Paid by direct debit – E.-On Energy – May 2007         £59 . 81

Money received : Mr.Smith, Meadow Farm, Welney




    Cost of providing copies and searching records




    For Meadow Lane enquiry

  £4 . 70

Parish Council and Parish Hall Insurances

Following the last meeting contact was made with Zurich to find out the proportion of the premiums allocated to the buildings on the two insurance policies:

Parish Council Insurance – Total Premium £924.71 – Building Insured – Pavilion

Share of Premium £219.88.  On the proposition of Cllr.Kerr, seconded by Cllr.Tomkins

And agreed, the renewal was confirmed and the cheque was signed.

Parish Hall Insurance – Total Premium £1,109.12 – Building Insured – Parish Hall


Share of Premium £786.00.  Following discussion, it was unanimously agreed that cover

is certainly required on the building, but a current valuation of the premises is required so that the correct cover is applied.  The Clerk was instructed to contact Mr.Ambrose of

Cheffins to see if he could give a valuation, and in the meantime it was proposed by Cllr.Jones, seconded by Cllr.Tomkins with all in favour, that we ask the insurance company


to reduce the cover on the building to £50,000 (currently £214,000) and as soon as a valuation is received we would confirm the required figure.

Parish Council Annual Audit of Accounts – The Clerk confirmed that all paperwork had


been received from the Audit Commission for the audit to take place on 17th September, 2007.  The form was presented for signature by the Chairman and Clerk, and the Clerk would then ask Mr.Shirley if he would once again carry out the internal audit.

Funding for Welney News  Cllr.Brown declared an interest in this item.  He went on to confirm that the Welney News would like to obtain a Laptop.  After a brief discussion it was

agreed that funding may be available for this from various sources, and it was also recommended that the Welney News should apply for the Annual Grants which the Parish Council are able to make in January of each year.

9.  Parish Hall 

1. The electricity meters were emptied before the meeting and total of £9.00 was removed.

.

2. The June Draw for the 100 Club then took place and the winners were

1st Prize
£50.00

20

Mrs.Barbara Seaton

2nd Prize
£25.00

42

Mr. Sid Roberts

3rd Prize
£15.00

29

Mr. John Cage

4th Prize
£10.00

73

Mrs. Queenie Johnson.

The Clerk confirmed that following discussion with the Chairman, she had decided not to circulate the letter to 100 Club members advising them of the situation that the club will finish in July unless someone can be found to help with the selling of the numbers and collection of the money    In view of this the 100 Club will cease with the July 2007 draw.  

10.  Elgoods Proposed Development.


The Clerk confirmed that following the last meeting she had written to Elgoods to see


if they could let us know the current situation with regard to the Lamb and Flag and also

whether they were still interested in purchasing the site of the Parish Hall.
Nothing has

been heard from Elgoods, but as soon as contact has been made Councillors would be

advised.

 A letter had also been sent to Dick Carter regarding the Sandgate Terrace Lane.  Mr.Carter 

had telephoned towards the end of May to say that he and the family are most annoyed that 
Peter Humphrey sent the plan of their land into the Borough Council showing an estate type

development, when he had never spoken to them nor shown them a copy of his plan. 

Following a discussion he confirmed that he would be quite happy with the original 

suggestion for social or affordable housing on the frontage land.  However he wanted to

discuss this with his brother and sister, and a letter confirming this from the family was

received on the morning of the meeting.  It was agreed that a reply should be sent to

Mr.Carter setting out the full details and confirming our support for social housing, and

also advising him of the social housing needs survey that will need to be carried out.

11.  Playing Field

1. A mole catcher had been contacted, and he had agreed to visit the field and try and deal

with the problem.  Thee is also a problem with mice at the pavilion, and it was agreed to 

find out the cost of getting rid of them.  In the meantime the Chairman confirmed that his mousetrap is still in the pavilion, and if necessary we could set others.

2. Cllr Jones, on behalf of The Youth Club raised the question of storage facilities.  It was

Confirmed that there may be space available in the store room at the back of the Hall, and

It was also agreed to make a visit to the pavilion, to see if there is any way extra space could be made available there.

12.   Correspondence

1.
Telephone call from C.P.R.E. regarding an event they are putting on at Kilhams Way,


King’s Lynn on Tuesday 10th July, 2007.  From 6.40 p.m. to 9 p.m.  Janice Howell


of NRCC will be talking about Parish Action Plans and they would like parishes to attend


who have either finished theirs or who are well on the way to finishing.  There is no


charge for the event, and she hoped to send some literature before our meeting.


Would anyone be interested in attending?  A letter was also received from Rosemary Bryant


regarding this.

2.
Awards for All. confirming that our Grant file has now been closed.  I completed and returned the form confirming how the grant of £3,090 was spent - as is required under their


regulations.

3.
Safer Neighbourhoods - Community Action Group - Next meeting at Emneth


Village Hall on Thursday 12th July, 2007 at 7 p.m.

4.
The Standards Board for England - 1.6.07 - Copy of the code of Conduct guide for members


and a copy of the Pocket Guide.  (I have enclosed a copy of each of these in the package)

5.
Norfolk County Council - 18.5.07 - New Farming and Public Rights of Way


Advice Booklet.

6.
Western Area Mobile Police Office - July to December, dates of visits to the area.


Still nothing for Welney is listed.  I have telephoned to see if we can be included, even if it


is only on a very occasional basis, and they were going to look into it and let me know.

7.
Borough Council - Funding Opportunities May/June, 2007

8. 
C.P.R.E. - Copy of Fieldwork Magazine - June 2007

9.
Norfolk County Council - 11.5.07 - Norfolk Minerals and Waste Framework


Core Strategy and Development control - Issues and Options Stage


Book enclosed setting out the information together with a questionnaire which they


would like returned by 25th June.

10.
Countryside Alliance – National Fly Tipping Scrap It Campaign.  Responses can be made on 
line.

11.
NTCC – Thanks for membership – Invitation to AGM on Monday 16th July at Bawburgh


Village Hall – 7 p.m.

12.
Post Office Limited -11th June, 2007- confirming Temporary Closure of Welney Post


Office with effect from 13th June, 2007

13,
BCKLWN – 11th June, 2007 – Standards Committee – Appointment of members.

13.  Plans and Planning Matters 

The following planning permissions were received from the Borough Council

Ref No. 07/00343/F

Mr D.Stuart, Croft Farm House, Wisbech Road, Tipps End.

Change of use of garden and erection of detached building for use for refurbishment

and resale of classic agricultural tractors.

Permission granted 3rd May, 2007

Ref No: 07/00644/F

Mr.A.W. Scott, West View, New Road,Welney

Construction of an extension to side dwelling at West View

Permission granted May 2007

The following planning application was received for consideration and after discussion

It was unanimously agreed to recommend the application for approval:

Ref No. 07/00803?F

Mr. & Mrs, Purlland, Copes Hill Barn, Wisbech Road, Welney

Erection of equestrian stable block on land to rear of Copies Hill Barn.

14.  Highway Matters
The Clerk confirmed that Highway matters had been reported to Highways and they had

confirmed that the entrance to the Lamb and Flag car park will be inspected and repaired

as necessary.  The Corner on the Wash Road would also be checked and made safe.

The filling of the holes in Hurn Drove will be carried out fairly shortly, and the Notice

Board at the top of New Road had been inspected, but as yet cannot be opened.

The Clerk advised that a traffic counter had been installed near Suspension Bridge, we assumed on the instructions of C.Cllr.H.Humphrey   However the counter was installed at the time when there was a diversion in place because of road works on the A.1101 and only a fraction of the normal traffic was going through the Village.  The matter was informed to Cllr.Humphrey and the Highways Department. 

A copy of a letter dated 4/5/07 from the Environment Agency to Christopher Fraser MP had been received for information.  A copy of an article in the Drainage Board Magazine regarding the flooding of the Wash Road was also shown to the meeting, and details were also received of the flood Defense Group. 

 Christopher Fraser M.P.is hoping to hold a surgery on the Lamb and Flag Carpark

On Friday 13th July, 2007

The question was also raised with regard to the cutting of the grass verges near the

School entrance and also the possibility of a pedestrian crossing for the school, and it

was agreed to discuss this with Phil Edmunds of Highways during his visit on 14th June,

15.  Welney Archive and Social History Committee

Nothing to report at the present time.

16.  Parish Action Plan

Nothing further to report at present.

.17.  Items for Agenda at next Meeting.

1. A problem has been reported to the Parish Council with regard to drains under the

Roadway on the north side of the road at Tips End near Markhams Corner.

2.  A request was received to consider changing the day for the Parish Council meetings.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending, and declared the meeting closed at 9.56 p.m.

Signed… …K.Goodger ………………………………… (Chairman.)          

Dated …… 9th July,, 2007………………………………

